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From our Colonel Commandant's Desk  
THE CORPS NEWEST MAJOR GENERAL  
Andrew Mathewson was promoted to Major General in September 2015. 
Andrew joined the Army as an Apprentice Fitter and Turner in 1980. He 
entered the Royal Military College in 1986, graduating into the Royal 
Australian Electrical and Mechanical Engineers (RAEME) in mid 1987.  

September 2015. Andrew joined the Army as an Apprentice Fitter and Turner 
in 1980. He entered the Royal Military College in 1986, graduating into the 
Royal Australian Electrical and Mechanical Engineers (RAEME) in mid 1987.  

His early postings were predominantly regimental and technical, but in 1995, 
Andrew undertook a Master of Science degree at the Royal Military College 
of Science, Shrivenham in the UK and subsequently worked in project 
management on land weapons and armoured vehicle projects. Following 
graduation from Command and Staff College in 1999, Andrew served in Joint 
Logistics Command. During 2001-02 on exchange to HQ Land Command in 
Salisbury UK, he deployed to Kosovo with the 7th Armoured Brigade in 2001, 
then to Bosnia with the Multinational Division Headquarters at Banja Luka in 
2002.  

He later undertook the role of Acquisition Project Manager, in Project AIR87 procuring the Armed Reconnaissance 
Helicopter. He also worked in Army Headquarters, and then returned to the UK as a military attaché. In January 
2008, he became the Program Director AIR9000, Multi Role Helicopter Program, and subsequently was promoted to 
Brigadier as Director General Army Aviation Systems.  

In November 2012, in a part-time capacity, Andrew was appointed as Head of Corps RAEME, by the Chief of Army. 
He is also Patron of the Australian Army Apprentices Association. In 2015 he was appointed as a Member of the 
Order of Australia. He has just relinquished his appointment as Head of Corps RAEME, and is now Head Helicopter 
Systems Division in the Capability Acquisition and Sustainment Group (CASG) – formerly DMO.  

Andrew, and his wife Tina, have two daughters aged 18 and 21. Andrew’s leisure interests outside of family life 
include bushwalking, reading, woodwork and painting.  

Congratulations, Andrew, from the members of the SA Association. 

WHAT’S GOING ON IN THE CORPS  

Plan Centaur. Addressing maintenance constraints within the Armoured Cavalry Regiments (ACR) is the initial focus 
of Plan Centaur – the most comprehensive and significant improvement program in 30 years to consider the way 
RAEME may deliver maintenance to Army in the future  

With Phase 2 of the program now underway, work has concentrated on gathering data that will inform a clear 
understanding of all maintenance-related constraints, issues and interdependencies. Work Streams include:  

 A detailed workforce and work practices analysis;  

 A review of deployed maintenance structures and lines of maintenance support;  

 An examination of actual demand and vehicle usage;  

 An evaluation of supply chain practices and procedures; and  

 An analysis of maintenance outcomes and root causes of identified issues.  

Two "quick wins" projects are also included as part of the Phase 2 program of work, including a "lean" process 
improvement project at 2 Cav Regt Wksp in Townsville.  

The data and issues identified during Phase 2 will be presented at a major stakeholder collaboration event in Darwin 
in April, where potential solutions will be identified and evaluated by the maintenance community prior to the 
preparation of business cases for approval by the Army Capability Resource Management Committee. Outcomes of 
Plan Centaur will also be suitable for other elements of the Combat Brigades.  

Plan Centaur’s Director General, BRIG David McGahey, said that it is vital that the Land Materiel maintenance 
workforce and the extended maintenance community get involved with the program.  

"RAEME Corps in particular has a vested interest in getting this reform right," BRIG McGahey said. "Centaur 
presents a critical opportunity for the maintenance community to shape its future."  

"We need everyone’s input to make sure that Centaur delivers the most effective maintenance capability to support 
the modernised Army," BRIG McGahey said.  

Cheers 

David Cocker 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2016 

 

 Activity/Function Date 
 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 14th April 

 - 2016 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion - Warradale Saturday 16th April 

 - 2016 ANZAC Day March Monday 25th April 

 -  RAEME and RACT Association's Combined Dinner Saturday 4th June 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 16th June 

 - 2016 RAEME Formal Dinner TBA 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 18th August 

 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 6th September 

 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 13th October 

 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  

 - Annual General Meeting Sunday 4th December 

 - RAEME Birthday Family Function Sunday 4th December 
 

Allied Military Association Functions 
 - Defence Reserves Association of SA - AGM TBA 

 - Keswick Museum History Week Lunch (See April edition) Wednesday 18
th
 May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 
 

Has your membership expired or is it about to expire ?????? 
 

Check page 11 of this Newsletter and you need to contact our Membership Officer - Bob Matthew on 8272 7472 
 

Membership fees are $10 per year and there is a maximum forward payment of  
5 years ($50). 

 

CHECK THE LIST NOW 
 

DON’T FORGET  

If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 

ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
  

25th April 

We Will 

Remember Them 
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43 ARMY CADET UNIT (WARRADALE) 
 
 

Our Association has agreed to continue 
supporting the Warradale cadet unit again in 
2016. The funds are used to help support the 
cadets in attending field activities and other 
military activities. 

As part of our sponsorship the Association 
also set up a Perpetual Trophy which is 
awarded for the “Best Overall Performance” 
and is presented to the best cadet within the 
unit.   

The winner was Cadet Corporal Holly CASTLE.  
She is a 15 year old cadet who joined the cadets 
and 43 ACU when she was 12 years of age.  She 
has been with the unit for three years.  When she 
was awarded the perpetual trophy she was a 
cadet Corporal but has since been promoted to 
Cadet Sergeant. 

Holly is a year ten student at Mitcham Girls High 
School.  Her future intent is to complete year 12 
then take a gap year.  She hopes to be accepted 
into ADFA after completing year 12.  She masters 
in mathematics at school and is one of two 
students selected from her school to be a 
participant in the STEM education project.  She 
also does very well in her technology studies.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The STEM project in an acronym for Science, 
Technology, Engineering and Mathematics and is 
a Professional Mentoring Programme offered to 
two students from every high school each year.   
 
She has some family history with the ADF with 
her grandfather having served in the 2nd AIF 
during WW2.   

 
43 Army Cadet Unit is one of many AAC units 

around Australia which provide young Australians 

with the opportunity to develop skills in leadership, 

teamwork, self discipline and provide skills training 

in military like activities, such as field craft and 

navigation. 

ADF statistics (2009) show that 30% of all 
ADF members are ex cadets. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The winner of the ‘AEME/RAEME Association 
of SA Inc’ trophy for “Best Overall 

Performance” for 2015 was 

 CDT CPL Holly CASTLE 

The award being presented to CDT CPL (now SGT) by LTCOL (ACC) Don Harvy  
who is also the Secretary of our Association and the initiator of the perpetual award 
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2016 RAEME MIXED ANZAC REUNION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Permission has been given for our Association to conduct the 2016 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion 
in the combined Warradale Area Officers and Sergeants Mess (southern side of the oval) on 
Saturday 16th April commencing at 7:00pm. Format will be similar to last year. A BBQ meal will be 
available from approximately 7:15pm to 8:15pm. Cost is $10.00 per head. Refreshments will be 
available from the Bar at mess prices. A “Remembrance Ceremony” will be held at 9:00pm 
commencing with “Last Post”. The function is expected to conclude at 11:30pm. 

This function is not just for Association members but for all serving and ex-serving RAEME 
members and their partners and friends. It will be an opportunity to renew old acquaintances, meet 
soldiers recently posted to Edinburgh and Woodside and reminisce. An invitation with full details is 
attached to this Newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

Please contact our Secretary Don Harvy on (08) 7007 4470, mobile (0412 021 411) or 
email (harvy@adam.com.au) before Tuesday 12th April and let him know whether you 
will be attending and let him know the number and names of all guests who will be 

attending with you.  

Note -:  If the Security Level at Warradale Barracks increases, it may be necessary to either supply a list of names of 
those attending to the Security personnel on the gate, or advise those attending of a change of Venue. 

Some assistance will be required with Set Up, cooking the BBQ, collecting money at the door, 
selling Raffle Tickets, and Clean Up. Please let Don know if you can assist in any way. 

 

SEE THE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE DETAILS 
  

N 

 
Warradale  

Oval 

OAKLANDS ROAD 

Other Ranks 
Club 

Offrs & 
 Sgts 

Mess  
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RAEME LUNCHEON 
 

We had a good turn-out for the March Luncheon, but we want to see 
more RAEME and ex-RAEME people at the next one. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be held 

on Tuesday 6th September at the Cremorne Hotel, 207 Unley Road, Unley, at 12:00pm. 

This Luncheon is being organised by Bob Killoran.  

If anyone would like to attend, please contact Bob Killoran on phone 0412 060 315 

before Friday 2nd September so they can let the hotel know how many to cater for.  

If you know of others who spent time with AEME or RAEME, please let them know or bring 

them along.
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The ANZAC Commemorative March 

Monday 25 April 2015 
Commencing at 9:30am. 

 

This year promises to be another great year so 

we want as many RAEME personnel as possible to 

join us. Feel free to march with the appropriate 

RAEME Section by going to the respective 

Forming Up Point (see Page 12). 
 

Full details available at www.rslsa.org.au  

(Including Next-of-Kin requirements) 

 

There has been a major reshuffle of march 

grouping and we now have 20 groups. Our Vietnam 

Workshops veterans are now in Group 8. and the 

AEME/RAEME Association members are now in 

Group 13. 
 

Assembly Areas 

 Vietnam Workshops Veterans – Western Side of 

Pulteney Street between North Tce and the Mall 

 Association– Southern Side of Grenfell St and 

West of Pulteney Street. 

(See map on page 12). 

The Association ANZAC Day March co-ordinator will 

again be John Howard, look out for him and/or the 

Association Banner 

The RAEME Vietnam Veteran's group march under 

their own banner and the group will be led by ADJ 

Lee again this year and they are looking for as many 

RAEME people as possible to march with them. 

 

 

The route is the same as last year and Salutes 

(banners to be lowered on the “eyes right”) are to be 

paid at the National War Memorial, the South African 

War Memorial on North Terrace and the Vice-Regal 

Saluting point on the Eastern side of King William 

Road near the Parade Ground at Torrens Training 

Depot. 

Vehicles will be available for veterans who can no 

longer make the distance.  Please let Don Harvy know 

(08) 7007 4470, mobile (0412 021 411) or email 

(harvy@adam.com.au) if you require a seat. 

The vehicles will return passengers to Pulteney Street 

immediately after the marchers have been dismissed 

at the end of the March. The RSL is providing the 

vehicle(s) and they will form a “Pod” of vehicles 

within each group. This is to prevent marchers 

directly behind the veterans from being forced to 

breathe exhaust fumes. 

Carers: 

One carer or wheelchair pusher is permitted to assist 

a veteran within unit ranks. Wheelchairs to be in front 

row. 

March Conduct and Paying of Compliments 

Unit flags, banners and roundels are to be lowered for 

all salutes. Yellow unit identification signs are to 

remain upright and facing the front at the saluting 

points, except on approaching the Vice-Regal, where 

they are turned half-right for the salute on the order 

EYES-RIGHT and then returned to face the front on 

the order EYES-FRONT. 

 

Toilet facilities        are shown on the map on Page 12. 

After the March:  

Food, refreshments, Two Up and other entertainment 

will be available at Torrens Parade Ground. 

 

The Army Museum will be open from 

7.00am to 3.00pm for visitors. A great 

way to finish the march and rediscover 

South Australia's military history.    

T 

http://www.rslsa.org.au/
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RSL 

Virtual War Memorial 
 

Have you checked out this website yet. 

 

http://www.rslvirtualwarmemorial.org.au/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you haven't already found this website, we 
recommend you do so as it is a great resource for 
details of units, soldiers, memorials, pictures etc 
for all wars 
 
Hint:  the RESEARCH tab gives a step by step 
guide to researching a soldier etc 
 

CANADIANS KNOW HOW TO 
HANDLE COMPLAINTS.  
HERE IS AN EXAMPLE. 

A Canadian female liberal wrote a lot of letters to the 
Canadian government, complaining about the treatment 
of captive insurgents (terrorists) being held in 
Afghanistan National Correctional System facilities.  

She demanded a response to her letter. She received 
back the following reply:  

Dear Concerned Citizen, 

Thank you for your recent letter expressing your 
profound concern of treatment of the Taliban and Al 
Qaeda terrorists captured by Canadian Forces, who 
were subsequently transferred to the Afghanistan 
Government and are currently being held by Afghan 
officials in Afghanistan National Correctional System 
facilities. 

Our administration takes these matters seriously and 
your opinions were heard loud and clear here in Ottawa 
. You will be pleased to learn, thanks to the concerns of 
citizens like yourself, we are creating a new department 
here at the Department of National Defence, to be 
called 'Liberals Accept Responsibility for Killers' 
program, or L.A.R.K. for short. 

 In accordance with the guidelines of this new program, 
we have decided, on a trial basis, to divert several 
terrorists and place them in homes of concerned citizens 
such as yourself, around the country, under those 
citizens personal care. Your personal detainee has been 
selected and is scheduled for transportation under 
heavily armed guard to your residence in Toronto next 
Monday. 

Ali Mohammed Ahmed bin Mahmud is your detainee, and 
is to be cared for pursuant to the standards you 
personally demanded in your letter of complaint. You will 
be pleased to know that we will conduct weekly 
inspections to ensure that your standards of care for 
Ahmed are commensurate with your recommendations. 

Although Ahmed is a sociopath and extremely violent, we 
hope that your sensitivity to what you described as his 
'attitudinal problem' will help him overcome those 
character flaws. Perhaps you are correct in describing 
these problems as mere cultural differences. We 
understand that you plan to offer counselling and home 
schooling, however, we strongly recommend that you hire 
some assistant caretakers. 

Please advise any Jewish friends, neighbours or relatives 
about your house guest, as he might get agitated or even 
violent, but we are sure you can reason with him. He is 
also expert at making a wide variety of explosive devices 
from common household products, so you may wish to 
keep those items locked up, unless in your opinion, this 
might offend him. Your adopted terrorist is extremely 
proficient in hand-to-hand combat and can extinguish 
human life with such simple items as a pencil or nail 
clippers. We advise that you do not ask him to 
demonstrate these skills either in your home or wherever 
you choose to take him while helping him adjust to life in 
our country. 

Ahmed will not wish to interact with you or your daughters 
except sexually, since he views females as a form of 
property, thereby having no rights, including refusal of his 
sexual demands.. This is a particularly sensitive subject 
for him. 

You also should know that he has shown violent 
tendencies around women who fail to comply with the 
dress code that he will recommend as more appropriate 
attire. I'm sure you will come to enjoy the anonymity 
offered by the burka over time. Just remember that it is all 
part of 'respecting his culture and religious beliefs' as 
described in your letter. 

You take good care of Ahmed and remember that we will 
try to have a counsellor available to help you over any 
difficulties you encounter while Ahmed is adjusting to 
Canadian culture. 

Thanks again for your concern. We truly appreciate it 
when folks like you keep us informed of the proper way to 
do our job and care for our fellow man. Good luck and 
God bless you. 

Cordially,  
Minister of National Defence 

  

http://www.rslvirtualwarmemorial.org.au/
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There will be a RAEME table so make up a group and 
specify that you wish to sit at the RAEME table and let 
Greg Rosser know by ringing 0423 715 464. 
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A DEAD DUCK 
 

A woman brought a very limp duck into a 
veterinary surgeon. As she laid her pet on the 
table, the vet pulled out his stethoscope and 
listened to the bird's chest.  

After a moment or two, the vet shook his head 
and sadly said, "I'm sorry, your duck, Cuddles, 
has passed away. 

The distressed woman wailed, "Are you sure?" 

"Yes, I am sure. Your duck is dead," replied the 
vet. 

"How can you be so sure?" she protested. "I 
mean you haven't done any testing on him or 
anything. He might just be in a coma or 
something. 

The vet rolled his eyes, turned around and left 
the room. He returned a few minutes later with 
a black Labrador Retriever. As the duck's 
owner looked on in amazement, the dog stood 
on his hind legs, put his front paws on the 
examination table and sniffed the duck from top 
to bottom. He then looked up at the vet with 
sad eyes and shook his head. 

 

 

The vet patted the dog on the head and took it 
out of the room. A few minutes later he 
returned with a cat. The cat jumped on the 
table and also delicately sniffed the bird from 
head to foot. The cat sat back on its haunches, 
shook its head, meowed softly and strolled out 
of the room.  

The vet looked at the woman and said, "I'm 
sorry, but as I said, this is most definitely, 
100% certifiably, a dead duck. 

The vet turned to his computer terminal, hit a 
few keys and produced a bill, which he handed 
to the woman..  

The duck's owner, still in shock, took the bill. 
"$150!" she cried, "$150 just to tell me my duck 
is dead!"  

The vet shrugged, "I'm sorry. If you had just 
taken my word for it, the bill would have been 
$20, but with the Lab Report and the Cat 
Scan, it's now $150." 

 

• 200km and just 2 hours away from 

Adelaide is a four bedroom holiday house 

• It accommodates 8 persons in 4 bedrooms 

• 2 double beds & 4 single beds 

• All you need to take is your linen, food & 

whatever you drink 

• The town has a Hotel, IGA, Butcher, Ice 

Cream Parlour, Hardware, Sports Store & 

General Store  

• 2 Petrol Stations & auto-gas is available 

• The Marina is available for boat mooring, 

launching & retrieval 

• For further information call Trevor or Lyn 

on (08) 8853 7191, 0428 851 139 or 

0422 162 204 

Port Vincent Holiday House  
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MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2016, 
(or before) then your subs are due NOW 

Subs are $10 per year with a maximum forward 
payment of 5 years eg $50 for five years. 

All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please provide details 
of your date of birth if you wish to claim the free 
“over 75 year rule” membership.  

Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 

According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 

Mike Culley, Eddy Kaminski, Bob Killoran, Grant Kuchel, 
David Turner, Greg Rosser. 
 
Current Members 
 

Wally Ade (2015), Milton Ahrens (2023), Frank Aldous 
(Over 75), Jeff Allen (2008), Kurt Andersen (2016), Heath 
Arblaster (2013),Graham Arthy (2014), Peter Badcock 
(Over 75), Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (Over 
75), Richard Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk 
(2017), Wayne Birch (2013), Philip Birkett (2012), John 
Black (2016), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton (2009), 
David Brand (2025),Kent Brown (2019), Shane Buckley 
(2017),Robert Butler (2012), Nicholas Cashman (2012), 
Robert Castle (2012), Dave Cawthorne (2009),Ian 
Chambers (2012), Craig Chatterton (2008), Marcellin 
Chee (2010), John Clark (2012), Trevor Clerke 
(2020),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian Cogan (2016), Don 
Collins (2020), George Cooke (2016),Phillip Coppin 
(2017), John Corkran (Over 75), Ian Coulter (Over 75), 
Peter Cox (2020), Ron Coxon OAM (2011),  George Craig 
(2014),  Bob Davis (2021), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), Roy 
Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky (2012), Chris Duffield 
(2017), Nick Ebbs (2014), Len Edwards (2008), Mick Ellis 
(2014), Bluey Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett (2013), 
Andew Ferguson (2016), Ken Field (2010), Jim Fisher 
(2013), Brian Flavel (2014),Rodney Fletcher (2014), Jan 
Gancarz (2020), Charlie Gauci (2015), Bob Gell (2014), 
Nick Gogilis (Over 75), Steve Gough (2015), Bob Gourley 
(2008), Tony Gow (2015), Stephen Green (2018), Steven 
Grigg (2008), Robert Hansford (2013), Jock Hart (2012), 
Don Harvy (2020),Anthony Harriden (2021), Arthur Hasse 
(2013), Norm Hay (Over 75), Greg Hay (2015), Colin 
Haynes (2019), Jim Hendrickx (2008), Tony Hinton (2017), 
Brian Holmes (2020), Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard 
(2016), Gary Howell (2018), Rodney Hussey (2013), 
Christopher Jackson (2011), Graham Janz (2016), Juris 
Jaudzems (2019),Ian Jeisman (2015), Jeff Johns (2011), 
Lindsay Johnson (2013),Mark Johnson(2015), Ben Jones 
(2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (Over 75), Geoff 
Kohler (2020), Colin Kuchel (2014), Hans Larsen (2008), 
Alf Lee (2019), Adam Leer (2013), Lou Leeuwrik (2021), 
Greg Lowe (2023), Chris Macintosh (2036), Steve Maher 
(2008), Alan Marks (Over 75), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob 
Matthew (2016), Bob Mathews (2017), Alan McGregor 

(2008),  Fred McInerney (2020), Philip McKelliff (2012), Pete 
McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes (2020),Jake Meaney 
(2016),Gary Meinhardt (2011), Terry Monten (2017), Ian 
Moody (2016), Ron Moran (2022), Richard Moyses (2016), 
Barry Naulty (2013),Kain Neale (2016), Ian Nicholls (2017), 
Gary Nicolescu (2020), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse 
(2010), Troy Oakes (2017), Peter Oliver (2014), Alex 
Oschmanns (2013), John Owen (2014), Frank Owen OAM 
(2018), Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter (2017), 
Nick Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2020), Trevor 
Parrott (2017), Roger Parsons (2014) David Pearce (2016) 
,Greg Penno (2014), Rex Perry (2014), Stuart Phillis 
(2010),John Prince(2019), John Raftery (Over 75), Chris 
Rajasingham (2022), Hank Ramm (2016), Mick Reeve 
(2013), Pete Reynolds (2020), Greg Robinson (2016), Bill 
Roch (2011),Stephen Rogers (2017), Dennis Rowlands 
(2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry Sangster (2014), Brian 
Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke (2013), Jack Separovic 
(2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), Dave Shelly (2009), Bob 
Silcock (2019), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), 
Victor Sobotnik (2016), Walter Soroka (2019), Max Sparrow 
(2017), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2014), Murray 
Stock (Over 75), Penny Stone (2012), Donald Sutherland 
(Over 75), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2017), Paul 
Teague (2010),Bob Temby (2018), Graham Terry (2013), 
Noel Thomas (2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Robert Thompson 
(Over 75)  Dick Tischer (2017), Ken Treloar (2014), Brian 
Tuohy (2015), Graham Tweeddale (2018), Keith Tyler 
(2012), Damien Van De Velde (2016), Mark Van Oostveen 
(2020),P Walker (2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene 
Wasilenia (2010), Bruce Watson (2020),   Marcus 
Wauchope (2010), Bruce Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), 
Paul Weir (2011), Graham West OAM (2019), Robert 
Whaite (2016) , Richard Whippy (2012), Brett Wilkeson 
(2013), Craig Williams (2021), Alan Wilson (2008), John 
Wilson (2017), Betty Winstanley (2019), Pat Wright (2014), 
Brian Yelds (2017), John Zander (2017), Pete Zander  
OAM(2022) 
 
Associate Members 
 
Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2016), Pam Gaskin 
(2016), Anne-Michelle Howell (2016), Christine Kuchel 
(2017), Joan Lorraine (Over 75), Judy Turner (2012) 

 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect.  
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VIET WKSP MEET HERE 

ASSOC MEET HERE 


